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Our main goal at Lake Powell School is to make growth regarding testing scores.  With our unique 
situation here for our secondary student, 7-12, we keep students on task and have them work toward 
finishing their BYU online classes in a timely manner and with high grades.  They also attend IVC classes 
and are encouraged to be involved and part of those classes. Our only senior, is taking 2 concurrent 
college classes this semester. 

During the 2022-2023 school year, we are investing our Land Trust Funds in paraprofessionals to do 
more Tier 2 interventions in the elementary, K-6.  Our goal is to get 90% of our students reading on 
grade level.  We will focus on student growth. Our paraprofessionals work with small groups of students 
throughout the day. 

According to the Kane County School Board goals; rigor in curriculum, relationships with students, staff, 
and parents, and relevance, we strive to work on these goals and prepare students to become 
productive citizens in the world they live in.  We endeavor to challenge and engage students with a 
great focus on literacy.  Another goal is to have frequent communication with our parents by using the 
Remind app. As the teacher, I use Remind to send home celebration notes to parents.  To help with staff 
communications we hold bi-weekly staff meetings.  Our community involvement is very important here 
at Lake Powell School. We hold events that the whole community is invited to. An example, is our 
annual Trunk or Treat that is coming up at the end of October. We will be celebrating Red Ribbon week 
in late October as well.  Our plans for a holiday event for the community in mid-December is another 
way to include our community. And of course, our graduation of our only senior will be a community 
gathering.   

Lake Powell School is again encouraging our students and staff to read. We have started the 5th annual 
Reading Challenge.  The entire school is challenged to read 120,000 minutes before the end of the 
school year.  We continue to use Lexia to promote and help challenge students to engage in reading and 
language arts.  Sound Partners is a program that we use as a Tier 2 intervention to enhance phonics.  
Espark, is being used to help students, 3-6, get differentiated learning, of reading and math, during the 
school day. The new program that the district is using, 95% Phonics, is becoming a big part of our 
reading block in the elementary classroom. WE use 95% Phonics as an intervention as well. Again, our 
goal is to have 90% of our students reading on grade level by the end of the year.  Using all the above to 
target struggling students will help Lake Powell School accomplish our goals. 

As we work to accomplish these goals, our students will acquire how information and knowledge that 
they are attaining will influence their future and how it can be used in the real world. 

 

 


